Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
Minutes

December 8, 2016

5:30 PM
Tonight the members enjoyed Christmas social with a boutique and refreshments.

6:30 PM, President Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, called the meeting to order.

Announcements:
Linda reminded everyone that the Alzheimer’s Quilt drawing will be at Roxanne’s in
Carpenteria on December 15 at noon.

Committee Reports
Membership: Bonnie Epperson
Bonnie reported that there are 107 members and 19 guests present tonight.

Community Quilts: Carol Barringer

e Carol thanked the members for participating and donating to the Community quilt
projects. She currently has collected 114 quilts for CALM which will be delivered in late
January. The January meeting is the deadline for donating to this cause.

e Fidget Quilt Project

This new project will start in January, 2017. There will be a workshop on Saturday

January 28, 2017 at the Visiting Nurse and Hospice Care Center location on Montecito

Street in Santa Barbara. There will be more information in the January newsletter.

Workshops: Shirley Morrison

« Portable ironing boards have been made which will go with the donated Clover irons.

» There is still room for more participants in the January workshop with Jean Impey.
Examples of pillows were displayed which will be made at the workshop.

« Karla Alexander will conduct the February 10th, 2017 workshop using a fabric stacking
method for construction. The title of her workshop is “"Orderly Chaos”.

Block of the Month: Marty Frolli, Rochelle Schneider

» The January block will be a 9 patch using the colors blue and icy blue. The directions
can be found on the web site.

» The winner of this month’s BOM 43 evening star Christmas squares is Rita Hardin.

Challenge Quilt: Kika Hutchings, Ranell Hansen
The theme of the 2017 Challenge quilt project is *“Mermaids, Maritime Magic.”



There are no restrictions as to the type of project. It can be a quilt, garment or doll,
etc. The maximum size is 45” x 45” with no minimum size. There should be a mermaid
and two other things that start with the letter *"M”. The projects are due in March, 2017
for the April, 2017 meeting.

SHOW & TELL
Carol Hart

Dee Johnson
Marcia Greiten

Tell

Isabelle Downs reminded the attendees that the

Alzheimer Quilt Raffle drawing will be December 15 at noon at Roxanne’s in Carpenteria.
Tickets are $5.00. Three quilts of varying sizes are being raffled.

The business meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.
Respectfully submitted:

Carole Kennedy
Recording Secretary



